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Dear friends,

After a long time without any information from Nangu Thina we now managed to publish a new edition of this media of information and presentation.

We have got reports of some of our projects and a special report of the annual meeting that took place in Recklinghausen at the beginning of April.

But we are still looking for some more reporters from South Africa and Europe who like to support our Editorial Committee.
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If you like to write about a topic that concerns our partnership between South Africa and Europe let us know!

Yours

Christian Mackels

Tour in march to Europe

At the end of March and beginning of April we had 7 scouters from the scouts and guides of Mpumalanga here in Europe. After five years of partnership it was time to evaluate the situation and projects we arranged mutually. We were looking back on a little success story but we also realized more and more that we were heading in a direction where we have to decide on whether we should grow further and go professional about things or stay a small network and keep it on a non-profit and all-volunteer basis.

The main decisions have been made on the Nangu Thina weekend in Recklinghausen, where we were proud to have Dutch and British partners as well around the table as the South African and German scouts. You can find the results in this edition of our Newsletter.

Choir tour in September

They are coming!!! After some months of project planning we are now sure that  the choir from KwaZulu/Natal is coming to Europe. The best 35 members of the KZN scouting choir (all scouters and commissioners) are chosen. They will be touring Germany and Holland for nearly three weeks at the beginning of September this year. They are really excited and started to practice special songs. The Highlight will be the participation of the JAMB DE COLOGNE – a mini-jamboree with some 3000 participants from the area.

There will be even a CD available that will be recorded in May in Durban and then produced here in Germany. So get ready: More information are obtainable from Uwe Bothur. 0228-620 30 80 or Ubothur@t-online.de
We are also looking for a tour-guide to accompany the group for some days.
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Tour in February (BP-CAMP)

This last February a total of 17 scouters from the western areas of Germany went down to discover South Africa. We started with a part of the contingent in Capetown to travel all along the coastline and go up north to Gauteng where we stayed with the Springs rover crew. Contacts with Craig and Ross Olive are there ever since the 1995 Jamboree tour to Holland.

The rest of the contingent joined us in Johannesburg - just to learn that the dreadful floods were affecting the programme completely. Once we arrived in the White River scout hall we had an Indaba (meeting) to make new arrangements for the following days. With some luck and the help of Dudley James we still could make things happening and were very happy with the visit of Msogwaba school. We were cordially welcomed by teachers and puplis and learned a lot about the school and daily live in this part of the world. 
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[image: image4.wmf]We were also quite lucky to participate in the annual BP Camp that was held in Elandshoek with some 380 participants. Unfortunately the girl guides could not join in this time but we dearly hope that it will be possible next summer-camp that we are planning for September 2000. Everyone enjoyed the camp a lot and for the Germans it was a big eye-opener to experience scouting in South Africa. An additional taste of international scouting was brought by some scouters and rovers from Swaziland. We hope that this is the start of better contacts within the whole region. They will send two delegates with the next tour to Germany which is scheduled for the first two weeks of June before they will go to Holland for another week. 

After the camp we went back to the scout hall and continued the tour with day trips to the Krüger Park. We could not stay over night in the Park as the floods had affected all of the rest camps and most of the dirt roads. But it still was spectacular as usually with all the lions and elephants on the streets. I also never saw the Park in such a lush green and good condition.

Towards the end of the trip the group had to split again. While the “fact-finding-scouts “ were heading  back to Germany the rest had a chance to visit the Inajasuti Camp, which is part of the Champagne Castle region in the Drakensberg mountains. It was a nice way to say good bye to South Africa after a long trip with many impressions.

I believe that many more trips like this one are coming up and I hope to strengthen the partnership between Europe and Southern Africa in this way. Last but not least I would like to thank SAA who made this arrangement possible by supporting the fact-finding-tour.

Exhibition

We are finally getting closer to the start of the exhibition FACES OF SCOUTING. Due to the hard work of Sabine Schleithoff and some of the Munster scooters, we do have an exceptional exhibition of some 30 odd pictures. The silver frames are 50 x 60 cm in size with a black passpartout.The official opening in the lobby of the parliament is scheduled for the 27. June 2000, 9:30 am and Ambassador Prof. Bengu as well as the president of the Landtag of NRW will open the exhibition. From now on we take orders for bookings if you want to use the exhibition in your community. Call Uwe: 0228 –620 30 80 or e-mail.

Floods in SA


You surely all have heard of the floods in northern South Africa and neighbouring countries. 

None of our scouting friends lost his life or his possessions, but neighbours and greater family were affected.

Especially Mocambique is dreadfully suffering under the devastating effects of the floods while it was on a very good way to give it´s citizens some security and stability with economical growth rates that will be no longer possible. The scouts of Mocambique inform us constantly about the situation and try to help wherever they can. We do not have the capacity to start a big project right now to support them but we will monitor the situation carefully and hopefully will be able to assist at a later stage. Donations are more than welcome and will be transferred immediately to the scouts. In the moment Jörg Hagmaier and Uwe Bothur have scheduled a tour to Mocambique for August and will report afterwards.


Membership

Our Association is growing quickly when it comes to projects, financial support through sponsors and government support, but the numbers of our regular members are not growing in the same speed. We need a certain income to cover the running cost of this growíng organisation and to cope with the increasing demand of finances for projects.

That is why I would like to ask you to consider becoming a member of Nangu Thina and support us not only with our projects, but also financially with the yearly contribution of DM 24,- for students and DM 60,-- for adults.

Maybe you know other people around you who could give their support as well.

Thank you!!

June tour:

South Africans visited Catholics-Meeting and Pentecost-Camp

During the German National meeting of the Catholics in Hamburg and the Pentecost meeting in our DPSG scouts in Westernohe with some 5000 scouts and guides, we had the pleasure to host 8 scouters and guider from Mpumalanga, KwaZulu/Natal and Swaziland. Next to all activities and workshops it was definitely the highlight of the weekend when our federal president MR Johannes Rau came to the post of DPSG and spent some time talking to our SA friends. 

The relaxed atmosphere, the great hospitality also from the national DPSG-HQ and all the meeting of so many different people will not be forgotten.

Next stops were Gelsenkirchen and Erlangen where some time was spent with local scout groups. Everyone was happy and they learned a lot from each other.

In Westernohe we surely had another highlight with so many scouts in one place. 

We hope that some of the experience will lead to more understanding of scoutig in Germany and more and bigger summer camps in all areas in South Africa. Again the singing, dancing and plenty discussions will not be forgotten.

After a couple of days in other cities the tour continued in Holland where the final day was spent on the North-South day with many Dutch scouts.

All have arrived safely back in their homes and are looking forward to meet German scout back in their place.

Nangu Thina online!

From the 01.07.2000 on you will be able to find us in the web under the following address:

www.nangu-thina.de we hope to improve our service to all members and interested supporters form here. You will have a general overview of all activities of the association as well as updates on general SA matters.

In single parts of the homepage project information are laid down. Also you can download any from that you will need or have access to our archive.

We are very happy to be able to use new technologies to improve our partnership. We just hope that more and more scouts and guides in the southern Africa will have access to the net. I suppose that very soon we will have a special project for this matter.

A big thanks goes to Ralf “Felde” Feldhaus who has put much effort in the design of the pages. He will be also our webmaster. You are welcome to comment on the design and the constant upgrades. Every suggestion fro improvement is appreciated.

You can contact him under webmaster@nangu-thina.de
He office can be reached from now on under info@nangu-thina.de
Every project will have its own e-mail that will lead you directly to the responsible project manager and mailing list. (e.g. summercamp@nangu-thina.de)

New coat of arms

for South Africa

Since the last Freedom day celebrations on the 27. April 2000 the country has a new coat of arms. The logo used so ar dated back to 1910 and was mostly referring to the European history of South Africa. With the new coat of arms all citizens should feel represented.

Have a look for yourself.


Scouting equipment:

During this past May we found out that the German supermarket chain ALDI sold very inexpensive rucksacks , sleeping bags, daypacks and 3-man tents. They are much cheaper than in South Africa and can help to equip most scout troops much better.

So we offer all scout troops to inquire at their area scout shops to order with us to be prepared for next years sales. Delivery will be in July 2001. This is still a long time but the big companies are already ordering now for next year.

Will you join?


Some Fact about scouting Mpumalanga:

· During 1999 some 180 adults were trained and 75 new scouters were invested

· 12 scouters were send on overseas visits last year

· The first mobile scout shop is visiting schools and communities, aiming to arrive in the morning break. So scouts have the chance to make their purchases directly.

· Almost every are activity involved both scouts and guides.

We are still hoping to have 5000 scouts by the year 2003.

CD for sale: “SABANGANI – we are friends”
is the title of the first CD that was produced in May this year in Durban in a co production of SASA KwaZulu/Natal and Nangu Thina e.V. Some 29 songs can be found on the CD that will make memories from South Africa came back easily. You can order from now on at the Bonn office uwe-bothur@gmx.de (alternative info@nangu-thina.de) or at mpumalanga@scouting.org.za in South Africa.

The price will be DM 25,- or RSA 70,- plus posting costs. Before we can deliver we need full payment to our account. 

If scouting troops want to use the CD as a fundraiser than they must please contact Uwe to get the details and info about possible discounts.

Upcoming:

Summer tour in Germany

in July some 74 scouts and guides from all over South Africa are expected. After a short visit in Holland with a home hospitality experience they will come over to Germany. We will stay a couple of days in our national centre in Westernohe and will continue then in smaller groups to discover the country. At the end of the first week we will all meet in Cologne again and have a good time there before heading to the National Jamboree in Dronten/Netherlands (the site of the 1995 world jamboree). Some 4000 scouts from many countries are expected and it will surely be a happy meeting. Some of the German scouts and the Canadians that are touring with the SA guys will be there as well.

So lets hope for a good trip.

Collecting scout equipment


As the scouting areas in SA are growing we still have an increasing demand of tents, sleeping bags, rucksacks and other equipment. Please check with your troop if you can donate some used materials or find some finances for new equipment. 





South Africa on the Internet: 





Wilderness leadership school:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.eastcoast.co.za/wilderness" ��www.eastcoast.co.za/wilderness�





South African Football Association:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.safa.org.za" ��www.safa.org.za�





South African newspapers:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.iol.co.za" ��www.iol.co.za�
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